BOARD OF EDUCATION

FAIRFIELD PUBLIC SCHOOLS

FAIRFIELD, CT

Wellness Coalition Meeting 
April 15, 2011 
BOE Conference Room 
501 Kings Highway East

Fairfield, CT 06825

10:00 a.m. – 11:30 a.m.

Minutes 

1. Committee Members Present:  Lori Mediate, Michelle McCabe, Sara Levy, Anne Tacke, Michelle Stearns, Mary Hogue, David Abraham, Joann Fitzpatrick, Marilyn Ricci, Susan Bellissimo, Tom Cullen and Anna Cutaia-Leonard.
2. The meeting was called to order at 10:06 a.m.

3. In order to use the proposed Wellness Policy monitoring tool, the committee was charged with identifying items that we would conduct a status check on.  Each committee members moved forward key areas of focus within the policy in order to get started with the monitoring tool. 
4. Tom Cullen shared that the following schools have approved gardens and have been issued a certificate:  Dwight, Roger Ludlowe Middle, McKinley, North Stratfield, Sherman, Tomlinson Middle, Fairfield Woods and Jennings.  Three schools are having soil testing done:  Fairfield Ludlowe High, Alternative High School and Holland Hill.  

Lori Mediate shared that the elementary Health Curriculum was approved the Board of Education.

Susan Bellissimo shared a playground cart ideal for recess.  Additionally, she gave an update on the insurance issue with the fitness groups at the elementary schools. 

Tom Cullen shared that all schools were restocked with hand sanitizer on February 15 and there are six cases remaining of the current product.  Jan Byrnes will be researching options this summer.  

5. Joann Fitzpatrick shared meal counts for the months of October, March and April.  Popular items were highlighted.  Ideas were shared on how to improve participation rates.  

The next sample day will be held on May 19th.  The sample items will be hummus.  

Discussion occurred on how to reduce the waste at lunch times.  Tom Cullen shared that we are charged for waste by the container not the pound.  

Michelle McCabe shared a process that is being put in place for end-of-year pizza fundraisers.  The ability to conduct these fundraisers is affected by the Healthy Food Certification.  PTA Council will be working with school PTAs to investigate how to get some local area pizzas approved.  

6. The next meeting will be held on Friday, May 20, 2011 at 10:00 a.m. 
7.  The meeting adjourned at 11:30 a.m. 

